

Friday 7th May, 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

Please may I extend my best wishes to those families in our Leesbrook community who are currently observing the holy month of Ramadan. At Oasis Academy Leesbrook, we are so proud of our richly diverse community where people of all faiths and none are welcomed, included and celebrated. Indeed, our 9 habits of compassion, hopefulness, joyfulness, forgiveness, consideration, patience, humility, honesty and self-control underpin this and continue to support our Leesbrook family in being the best version of ourselves. We are particularly proud of our Leesbrookers who have really come together to support each other during this time where many of our students are fasting.

Please note that there is an INSET day on <u>Thursday 13th May</u> where the academy will be **closed** to students, as outlined in the Academy calendar. This will be our final INSET day of the academic year. We encourage full attendance for the rest of the year, including during Eid celebrations. Please can I take this opportunity to remind all parents and carers the importance of attendance, particularly due to the amount of time students have already had out of the Academy due to Covid-19/lockdown. We are keen to ensure that no further learning is lost for the benefit of all of our students.

Sarah Livesey

Principal

S. L. Luesen

Principal – Sarah Livesey

Oasis Academy Leesbrook Roxbury Avenue, Oldham OL4 5JE

Tel: 0161 290 4000 www.oasisacademyleesbrook.org

